Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, February 8, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Dennis Carlin, Fred Blee, C. Morgan Inderwies

Attorney
Frank Como

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi 


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  

Guests:   Mike Kasmarcik discussed solid waste, budget, snowmobile issue, and questioned why ladder factory is not held in compliance to fire code.  After discussion, Mayor requested Code Enforcement Officer do what is necessary for public safety and get the State in again.  Mindi Shipman, reporter for the Broader View, discussed weekly column, Newark Valley Neighbors and brought papers for Board’s review.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from 
January 11, 2011, and January 25, 2011, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Blee. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $65,498.77 from abstract numbers 279, 280, and 281 and $412,664.15 from Water Project abstract number 11 with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Change Order #2 discussed with Leon Welch from Hunt, it was questioned why contractor should be paid for work on car wash when they’re responsible for protecting a utility; Leon will check contract wording, Board would not accept change order. Resolution #8-11 revised to pass C.O. #3, but not #2.  Bob Stevens noted water audit showed improved water loss even with construction, discussed Phase IV, well house for pump #3, and Mill and Clinton Street work.  Question raised of need for 2 gate valves. Easement is needed for property next to Armbruster.  Questions about well house project including construction, windows, bathroom being near well, size, and heating.

Water Civil Suit – Still ongoing.


Municipal Building – Still waiting for response from USDA.

Easements for Distribution System – Attorney Como emailed attorney, has been done for several months.  Mayor to make contact.

Parking in Village – No report.

Use of Village Green/Band Stand – Ordered benches for village green.


Vacant properties – March

Absentee Property Owners – Attorney Como and Deputy Mayor DeHaas still have work to do.


Unlicensed Vehicle Law – Planning Board still working on recommendations, tabled until next meeting.

Solid Waste Changes – Will discuss next month.


Local Artist Pictures – Not allowed to sell but could display, issue of insurance. Board agreed against it. Remove from agenda.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION #08-11
Accept Change Order #3 and Substantial Completion – F.P. Kane (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote, DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.

RESOLUTION #09-11
2011-12 Tax Levy (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote, DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – No report.


Public Works – Automatic generator hooked up for Well #4; water samples; install, check and read new meters; notify residents of leaks and no usage; replace and repair no use meters; cut out and replace black top on Silk Street; fill pot holes; radon test in 1st floor of Municipal Building; pick up Christmas trees; remove Christmas decorations; replace bed chain in sander #9; clear snow from parking lots & corners; remove snow from hydrants & bridges; remove air from boiler in zone 6 & 7; clear roads & walks.  Radon level 1st & 2nd Floor of Municipal Building fine, basement still not acceptable level.

Mayor – Questioned budget for salt.  Bill Foster to look into it.

Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – Waiting to hear back regarding CEA.

Planning Board – No report.

Board of Appeals - No report.


Building & Grounds – No report.


Parks – Looking for a quote to repair flood damage, and possibly emergency funding from United Way.

Youth –   Baseball signups.

Village Businesses – No meeting again.

Library – Sent CEO to check clutter due to complaints, matter of public safety; meeting was held about keeping it organized, ongoing issue; keeping record of receipts, detail given with last deposit given to office.

Police – Discussion of snowmobile issue; Trevor to send January report which will then be sent to Board.

Attorney – No report.

Clerk – (Clerk had to leave)
CORRESPONDENCES:
No correspondences read.
Motion to adjourn at 8:40 PM by Blee, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
